White Oak Township Regular Board Meeting


July 11, 2011

The White Oak Township regular board meeting was called to order by Supervisor Dorwin Marshall at 7:28 p.m. on Monday, July 11, 2011.  Roll call as follows:  Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Clerk Leela Vernon, Trustee Todd Baker, Trustee Diane Graf, Richard Morrison, and Raymond Price and Michelle representing Marathon.  The invocation was given by Trustee Graf.  

A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the minutes of the June 13, 2011  Regular Board Meeting.  Motion Carried.

JR Sand and Gravel paid their delinquent personal property taxes, but their property taxes are still delinquent.  We will get a letter to him reminding him of the stipulation of his special use permit that states that he must keep his taxes current.  

A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the treasurer’s report as printed and placed on file.  Motion carried.  
Raymond Price from Marathon took the floor and gave us an update on the reclamation process.  As of this date there have been 121,000 gallons of gasoline reclaimed.  Marathon was providing the neighboring residents with drinking water, but had to move the supply inside the gates because it was coming up missing.  There is a guard there from 6am to 6pm.  He stated that the DEQ meets on site once a week for updates.

A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to pay the Ingham County Drain Commissioner $60,000.00 as half payment toward the upcoming Kalamink Drain project.  It will save the taxpayers interest.  Motion carried.
A Resolution to Manage Floodplain Development for the National Flood Insurance Program ordinance was brought before the board.  There was a motion to accept the ordinance made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf.  There was a roll call vote to adopt the ordinance as follows:  

Dorwin Marshall – Yes

Todd Baker – Yes

Diane Graf – Yes

Mary Joan McArthur – Yes

Leela Vernon – Yes

A resolution was passed to adopt the “FEMA” ordinance #2011-3.  It will be published and adopted.

We will ask the Ingham County Road Commission for a quote to repair Cooper Road.

Richard Morrison brought up the need for the emergency siren.  We are looking into it.

A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to pay the bills as presented.  Motion carried.                                     

Meeting adjourned at 8:16 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted, 

Leela A. Vernon, Clerk

